
Please reply to: Gordon Oliver 
Mayor of Torbay 

Town Hall, Torquay. TQ1 3DR 

My ref: GO/JG 

Councillor John Thomas Your ref: 

Overview and Scrutiny Co-ordinator Telephone: 01803207001 

Castle Circus' E-mail: mayor@torbay.gov.uk 

Torquay Website: www.torbay.gov.uk 

TQ130R Date: 16 October 2013 

Dear John 

Capital Budget Monitoring (1 st Quarter) 

At the Council meeting on 26 September 2013, you presented the Overview and Scrutiny 
Board's recommendations on the Capital Budget Monitoring (1 si Quarter) as set out below: 

(i) 	 that the Mayor be requested to revisit his decision not to lend to housing 
associations given the need for affordable housing in Torbay and the income 
opportunities such lending provides; and 

(ii) 	 that the Council should ensure that the allocated spend for affordable 
housing is effectively utilised to achieve short and longer term outcomes for 
Torbay and that, should the Mayor not reconsider his position, the Council 
develop a Plan B as soon as possible to put to good use the money that the 
Council has borrowed but is in excess of its current requirements. 

In accordance with Standing Order 07.4 I am required to give my formal response to the 
Board's recommendation (i) outlined above. As I explained at the meeting, I do not 
support the recommendation as I consider there is no commitment from housing 
associations that they would invest the funds within Torbay. 

Yours sincerely 

Gordon Oliver 
Mayor of Torbay 

Schools and services for children and young people. social care and housing. recycling, waste 

disposal and clean streets. community safety. roads and transportation. town planning. 

tourism, harbours and economic regeneration. consumer protection and licensing. leisure, 


museums, libraries and arts 


If you require this in a different format or language, please contact me .. 



